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Decision 

The Panel agreed to resolve the concerns process for concern CON00081, as 
there is no case to answer. 

Reasons  

 
In making its assessment of no case to answer, the Panel concluded that no 
evidence had been presented to indicate there was an ongoing risk to the 
programme’s compliance with the standards of education and training, as the 
programme had closed, and no learners remained enrolled.  
 
The Panel considered that the issues raised in the concern did not impact on the 
ongoing compliance with the standards of education and training of other HCPC 
approved programmes run by the Provider. 
 

 
*Panel member Penny Joyce did not take part in the discussion or decision making 
process as she had declared an interest, being that she had previously been 
employed by the Education Provider. The remaining Panel members agreed it was 
appropriate that Penny did not take part in the discussion for this reason.  
 
 

Signed                     (Panel Chair) 

Panel*: Kathryn Thirlaway (Chair)  
 Helen Gough  
   
   


